LYNDHURST MEDICAL CENTRE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION DES – 2012/13 REPORT

A description of the profile of the members of the PRG

There are five members within the PRG and the profile is as follows: 

	Age
	Sex
	Practice Population

	
	Male
	Female
	

	35 – 45 12.61%
	1
	
	12.61%

	45 – 55 
	
	1
	13.92%

	55 – 65 
	
	1
	12.76%

	65 – 75 
	2
	
	11.77%


All members of the PRG are white British.  Whilst our membership is somewhat weighted towards the older age ranges we believe that the current group represents a pretty reasonable cross section of the backgrounds and needs of our overall patient population.  The age ranges with the highest percentages of the practice patient population are represented.  The practice patient population contains a high number of elderly patients over the age of 65 (36.63%). 
There are also currently 12 members of the VPRG and we are continually striving to increase this number.  

The PRG meets face-face in the evening and have held meetings on the following dates between 01.04.12 and 31.03.13: 

· 9 July 2012 

· 24 September 2012 

· 26 November 2012 

· 28 January 2013 

· 18 March 2013 

These meetings are very well attended by the PRG members and also by Practice representatives, usually one GP and the Practice Manager together with a facilitator from the Bexley Business Support Unit. 

The PRG Chair contacts members of the VPRG by telephone to update them on current issues and discussion points. 

The steps taken by the contractor to ensure that the PRG is representative of its

registered patients and where a category of patients is not represented, the steps

the contractor took in an attempt to engage that category

As previously mentioned we believe that the current group represents a pretty reasonable cross section of the backgrounds and needs of our overall patient population but we have actively tried to recruit new members from all age ranges and minority groups.  The current members represent other local organisations and therefore they are not only able to contribute patient experience but also have a lot of knowledge about the local population from a much wider perspective. 

A facilitator from the Bexley Business Support Unit has attended a child health clinic on a Tuesday afternoon and two drop-in flu vaccination clinics to promote the PRG by handing out leaflets and explaining what it is and how to “join up”.  Patients are invited to telephone the Practice Manager or email lyndrdppg@hotmail.co.uk.  The intention was to increase the membership to the VPRG and then invite new members onto the PRG but this has not been very successful.  

Publicity to encourage new group members is ongoing via practice leaflets, practice website, posters in waiting room, invitation letters given out with repeat prescription and new patient questionnaires.  The GPs, Health Visitors, District Nurses and Midwife have been asked for recommendations.  Invitation letters have been given out the relatives of patients residing in our main residential home and the District Nurses have been asked to recommend patients from the housebound community.  One of our PRG members publicises the group to patients residing in smaller residential homes and sheltered housing complexes.  We are also in process of compiling a short advert to publicise the PRG, which is to be shown the new patient education screen in the surgery waiting room. 
Details of the steps taken to determine and reach agreement on the issues which

had priority and were included in the local practice survey.

The action plan agreed in year one was discussed at the PRG meeting on 28 January 2013 and an update is appended to this report (Appendix 1).  The local Practice survey was also discussed at this meeting and the PRG agreed to utilise the standard GPAQ survey again, which has been used in previous years.  It was felt that this would enable the Practice to compare the results, particularly in those areas included in the PRG action plan for 2011/12.  A copy of the final PPG DES Report was emailed to all members of the PRG for approval. 
The manner in which the contractor sought to obtain the views of its registered

Patients

The Practice undertook a patient questionnaire in November/December 2012 when the Receptionists handed out 200 questionnaires randomly to patients and 170 questionnaires were returned.  The PRG agreed to utilise an updated version of the standard GPAQ survey again, which has been used in previous years.  It was felt that this would enable the Practice to compare the results, particularly in those areas included in the PRG action plan.  The answers provided on the questionnaire were collated and analysed by the Practice Manager using an excel spreadsheet.  

A copy of the questionnaire and a summary of the results are appended to this report at (Appendix 2).  The Practice scored satisfactorily in all areas with the exception of ‘Satisfaction with phoning through to the Practice’ which was expected in view of the fact that no improvements had been made to the telephone system.  The scores relating to questions about ability to understand and cope with a problem after visiting the Doctor have improved on last year’s results and the results to questions relating to satisfaction with waiting times show a slight improvement. 

The PRG still has a suggestion box within the surgery waiting room that gives patients the opportunity to make constructive suggestions on how the Practice can help to empower patients to improve their health and any new services, which might be useful.  All suggestions raised are discussed by the Patient Participation Group in consultation with the Practice team and an amalgamated response to all suggestions raised is issued after each PRG meeting, which is displayed on the PPG dedicated notice board in the surgery waiting room. 

The PRG also has a dedicated email address that is published on the PPG notice board, in the Practice leaflet, on the Practice website and in the Virtual Group invitation letter. 

Details of the steps taken by the contractor to provide an opportunity for the PRG

to discuss the contents of the action plan

The results of the patient questionnaire were discussed with the PRG in January 2012 and a review of the action plan for 2011/12 was undertaken.  A new action plan for 2012/13 was agreed, which is appended to this report at Appendix 3.  A further update on the action plan was discussed at the PRG meeting held on 18 March 2013. 

The Practice has changed the supplier of the telephone lines and has purchased a new telephone system to be installed in April 2013, which also includes a new patient call system.  This should improve the patients’ satisfaction with phoning through to the Practice as it will be easier to change the options at the front end of the system and we should be able to implement the PRG’s suggestion of having an answer phone facility for leaving messages to cancel appointments in an attempt to improve DNA rates.  We have also installed a patient education screen in the waiting room.  These further areas of improvement were discussed with PRG on 18 March 2013. 

Details of the action plan setting out how the finding or proposals arising out of the

local practice survey can be implemented and, if appropriate, reasons why any such

findings or proposals should not be implemented

The results of the Action Plan for 2011/12 are shown at Appendix 1 and the new Action Plan for 2012/13 is shown at Appendix 3. 

A summary of the evidence including any statistical evidence relating to the findings or basis of proposals arising out of the local practice survey 

Please see Appendix 2 and Appendix 3.  

Details of the action/s which the contractor, 

i. 
and, if relevant, the PCT, intend to take as a consequence of discussions with

the PRG in respect of the results, findings and proposals arising out of the local

practice survey

ii. 
where it has participated in the Scheme for the year, or any part thereof, ending

31 March 2012, has taken on issues and priorities as set out in the Local Patient

Participation Report

Details of all actions are shown in the Action Plan for 2012/13 appended to this report at Appendix 3 but the Practice intends to install a new telephone system and patient call system in April 2013 in order to improve patient satisfaction with phone through to the surgery and address previous comments from patients about the current call system not being very clear. 

The opening hours of the practice premises and the method of obtaining access to

services throughout the core hours and where the contractor has entered into arrangements under an extended hours access scheme, the times at which individual healthcare professionals are accessible to registered patients.

The surgery opening times are as follows: 

	
	Surgery Premises Opening Times 
	Telephone Access 
	

	Monday 
	8.15 am to 6.30 pm 
	8.00 am to 6.30 pm 
	

	Tuesday 
	8.15 am to 6.30 pm 
	8.00 am to 6.30 pm 
	

	Wednesday 
	7.00 am to 6.30 pm 
	8.00 am to 6.30 pm 
	Extended opening hours 

	Thursday 
	7.00 am to 6.30 pm 
	8.00 am to 6.30 pm 
	Extended opening hours 

	Friday 
	8.15 am to 6.30 pm 
	8.00 am to 6.30 pm 
	

	Saturday 
	Closed 
	
	


Opening Times - The surgery is open and the reception staff are on duty from 8.15am to 6.30pm, Monday to Friday (excluding Bank Holidays).  

Extended Opening Hours – Dr Pyle runs an early morning commuter clinic on Wednesday from 07.00 am and Drs Cameron, Anggiansah and Patel run early morning commuter clinic on Thursday from 07.00 am.  When a GP is not available the Nurse Practitioner runs an early morning commuter clinic on Wednesday from 07.00 am.  

The surgery telephone lines are answered by our surgery reception staff between 8.00am and 6.30pm, Monday to Friday.  

Surgeries - We offer a range of appointment times with all Healthcare Professionals during the morning and afternoon, Monday to Friday.  Surgeries are by appointment only and appointments can be booked by calling into the surgery or telephoning 01322 525000 or 558085.  

Emergencies are generally dealt with by our Nurse Practitioner or patients may be asked to come to the surgery and wait until a GP is available at the end of surgery. 

Telephone Consultations are bookable with the GPs and members of the Nursing Team and these can be booked via Reception.  

Home Visits are available for patients who are too ill to come to the surgery.  Patients are advised to telephone 01322 525000 before 10.00am on the same day. 

All these details are shown in the Practice leaflet that is currently produced in-house and on the Practice website but we are in the process of having a more comprehensive Practice booklet printed. 

Attachments: 

Appendix 1 – Update of Action Plan for 2011/12 

Appendix 2 – Patient questionnaire and analysis of responses 
Appendix 3 – Action Plan for 2012/13

2

